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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

Thank you for your kind thoughts and prayers for me throughout the year and especially at Christmas. I am 
grateful for your love and support. Thank you, too, for your generous Christmas gift to me. It is much appreci-
ated.  

In December we bade farewell to Laurie Mueller, who served Augustus with great distinction and faithfulness 
for 12 years as our Director of Music/Organist. We wish her the best in her new ministry, leading the singing 
of the saints at St. Peter’s Lutheran Church, North Wales.  

This month we welcome Bruce Tonkin as our Interim Director of Music/Organist. Mr. Tonkin is no stranger 
to Augustus. He was our church musician 50 years ago and has fond memories of his time here. We are 
blessed to have such skilled leadership as we search for our next church musician. Please welcome Mr. Tonkin 
back to Augustus in the true warm Augustus fashion.  

In November the Vestry appointed a Director of Music/Organist Search Committee, which has been meeting 
regularly, reviewing the Job Description, and preparing to advertise the open position in a variety of places. 
Jen Wentworth is the chairperson of the Search Committee. Please keep the Search Committee in your prayers 
as they seek to find the right person to continue and expand our traditional Lutheran music program.  

On Sunday, January 5, 2025, we will celebrate the Epiphany of Our Lord a day early. On Epiphany we cele-
brate the coming of the Wise Men (Magi) to worship Jesus, bringing with them gifts of gold, frankincense, 
and myrrh. These gifts have a deep meaning. The gold points to Jesus’ kingship. The frankincense points to 
Jesus’ divinity as the Second Person of the Trinity. The myrrh points to Jesus’ sacrificial death for us and the 
forgiveness of our sins. Epiphany is also the 12th and last day of the Twelve Days of Christmas.  

May you be filled with the wonder of Mary,  
the obedience of Joseph,  
the joy of the angels,  
the eagerness of the shepherds,  
the determination of the magi,  
and the peace of the Christ child. 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Weleck 
 
PS: See you on Sunday! 

IT’S THAT TIME OF YEAR… 
Youth Group Soup Sales! 

 
The Senior Youth Group and friends will be preparing and selling quarts of soup after both services on the 
following dates: 

January 19  February 16 March 16 
 
This is a great way to support our Youth Group in their projects—including their annu-
al mission trip—and enjoy some delicious homemade soup! If you’ve had them before, 
you know they’re amazing. If not, this is your year to give them a try! 
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Director of Music 
Greetings, Augustus! 

Each year brings new things to us all, and I am ready to begin Music Ministry with you as your “new” Interim 
Director of Music Ministry - (well, not really new - Augustus was my first church as organist/choir director) - 
and I am excited to be back! I’ve know Laurie for many years and hope to continue her excellence in church 
music.  

I taught in the Norristown School District for over 30 years, starting in elementary school and then going to 
the high school where I taught 5 choirs, piano, theory and music appreciation. I have degrees from Mansfield 
U., West Chester U. and many post- graduate credits from Westminster Choir College. 

My wife Marcia, worked for 30 years for the Montgomery County Intermediate Unit where she taught the 
blind and visually impaired. She is an expert in sewing anything and loves to play tennis. She works as a vol-
unteer distributing books and reading to young children in the Pottstown area. We both like to walk a few 
miles each day, too. 

We live in Gilbertsville and have a daughter, Susan, who 
lives in NJ with her husband Keith - both instrumental music 
teachers. They have a 13 year old daughter, Aubree, who is a 
dancer and plays violin and French horn. 

Looking forward to meeting everyone and sharing Music 
Ministry with you! 

“Soli Deo Gloria” (to God be the glory) J.S.Bach 

~*Bruce  

PASTA BUFFET DINNER  
AT AUGUSTUS ON FEBRUARY 8th 

You, your family, and friends are invited to a delicious meal of Penne Pasta with 
Meat Sauce, Spaghetti, a variety of Soups, Salad, Fruit and home-made desserts in 
Fellowship Hall on Saturday, February 8, 2025. Dinner will be served between 5 p.m. 
and 7 p.m. Reservations are not necessary, and you may arrive at your convenience. There is no cost for the 
meal; however, you may donate towards the Augustus Soup Kitchen Outreach. 
  
There will also be information for anyone who wants to learn more about volunteering for the Soup Kitch-
en. We serve lunch to the needy on the second Wednesday of every month at St. John’s Episcopal Church 
in Norristown. Plan now to drop-in for dinner at Augustus on February 8th to support this important out-
reach and to enjoy the fellowship. 

"For I was hungry, and you gave me something to eat; I was thirsty, and you gave me 
something to drink; I was a stranger, and you invited me in."  
(Matthew 25:35) 

2025 Congregational Meeting Part 1 
February 9, 2025 

Please plan to attend the Annual Meeting of the Congregation on February 9, 2025 following 
the 10:30 am service. Committee reports will be presented during this meeting. All members 

are encouraged to attend. 
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Augustus Book Club  
The next meeting of the Augustus Book Club will be held on 
 Monday, January 20, 2025 at 7:00 pm in the Vestry Room.  

We will discuss The Dance Tree by Kiran Millwood Hargrave 

Want more info?  
Contact Karen McClain 610-489-9625 or of-

fice@augustustrappe.org 

Thank You!! 
 
Dear WELCA Ladies and Pastor Kochenderfer, 
Thank you so much for your care for me through cards and visits throughout the year. 
May God bless you today and always. 
Muriel Ludwig 
 
To our long-time Augustus Church family, Happy Holidays! Thank you for your cards and your 
concerns. We think of you often and hope all is well. You are all in our prayers. Merry Christmas 
and best wishes for a happy and healthy new year. 
Ron and Carol Oelschlager. 
 
Dear Augustus Family and Friends 
Thank you so much for the lovely gift bag that the WELCA ladies delivered to my home over the 
holidays. It was full of wonderful goodies. Also, to the friends who were kind enough to remember 
me with Christmas cards. Thank you! 
Peg DeWane 

Special Thanks to Our Supporters! 
The multiple Christmas programs, advertisements, promotional, and campus-wide decorations that were pro-
vided to enhance your worship experience over Christmas were supplied by many internal organizations and 
committees, individual church members, and multiple community businesses who united to make our worship 
memorable. The Outreach Committee would like to extend with much gratitude and appreciation to all the pa-
trons and volunteers that made it possible and ask that you continue to support your local community busi-
nesses, especially: 

Print Copy Design: for assisting in creating and distributing advertisements 

Risher Van Horn: for exterior campus decorations 

Best Version Media 

Thrivent Financial 

Peter Wentz Farmstead 

The Word FM Radio 

Great Songs of Faith Radio 

The multiple and countless committees and individual members of Augustus 
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Christiaƍ Educatioƍ 
Our Sunday school students did a great job presenting the Christmas story to the congregation on December 
15th! Many thanks to our adult helpers: Andrea Jaggers Brown (director of visitors from the east), Chilly Lyaro 
(director of angels and sheep), Al Dubeck (stage manager and sound technician), as well as Gavin Elison 
(angel whisperer—and soloist!) 

At this writing we’re looking forward to the Living Nativity presented by our confirmation students and the 
Senior High Youth Group at 5 p.m. on Christmas Eve. 

Sunday school is now on a break until January 5th, when we will celebrate Epiphany. The season of Epiphany 
begins with the story of the magi bringing gifts to the baby Jesus. Augustus’ tradition is to bring gifts for the 
needy children in our area on Epiphany and you don’t have to be a Sunday school student to participate! Please 
bring diapers, wipes and other baby needs in the first couple of weeks of January and we will get them to 
St. James’ Outreach House which serves nearly 200 families in our area. I will have a basket at the bottom of 
the stairs leading to my office for gifts from non-Sunday school students. Thank you for your generosity! 

After Christmas many of us think about our resolutions for the new year. How about a res-
olution to attend church more often as a family? I know from personal experience that this 
can be a challenging endeavor. Children are often loud, wiggly, and contrary—but so are 
adults! Quiet or loud, wiggly or calm, contrary or complacent--everyone aged 9 minutes to 
199 years has a place in worship at Augustus. Here’s some tips for attending church with 
your children: 

· We provide children’s activity bags including a learning sheet related to the day’s les-
sons. You can also make your own Sunday activity bag for younger children with small 
toys that are only for Sundays—this helps mark Sunday as a special day. 

· Many parents like to sit either near the front of the sanctuary or on the balcony where 
children can see and hear everything. 

· As children get older, it helps to follow the parts of the service with your child. Chil-
dren learn liturgical behavior by copying you. 

· If you do feel the need to leave the sanctuary, there is a comfy couch and books in the 
upper Muhlenberg center near a bathroom with a changing table. There is a speaker in 
that area so you will be able to hear the service, and you can re-enter when you and 
your child are ready. 

One final note: I have to say thank you to Laurie 
Mueller for enriching our education programs with 
her musical and teaching talents for so many years. 
We are all sorry to see her go 
but we wish her the best in 
her new position. 

I hope you all have a very 
Merry Christmas and a won-
derful new year! 

Sunday 
School 

Christmas  
Pageant  

2024 
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WELCA’s 
Thankoffering  

Sunday 
2024 

Quilts, Afghans,  
Lap Blankets, and Prayer Shawls 
made by WELCA Work Groups 

Augustus Quilters  
Knitting n’ Crocheting 



 10 10 



 11 

SENIOR YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
The Senior Youth Group hopes that the congregation had a happy holiday season and we wish everyone a 
happy and healthy new year. We’d like to thank all of those who purchased apple pies from us for Thanks-
giving. We hope you enjoyed them. In December, the SYG met on the 14th to plate cookies for the congrega-
tion. Afterwards, the group went to Applebee’s for dinner and then to Christmas Village in Bernville. 

As we enter the New Year, we’ll begin our soup sales, which will be held on the 3rd Sunday of January, 
February and March. Our activity for January will be a lock in at the church. We’ll spend the night and enjoy 
many activities.  

The SYG meets on the first Wednesday and the 3rd Sunday of each month (September thru May), as 
well as various other days for activities and fund raisers. All youth in 9th -12th grades can take part in the SYG. 
If you’re new to the congregation and have a teen in high school, reach out to one of the leaders and we’ll 
make sure you get information on our group. 

The SYG is looking for a couple of new leaders to help in future years. Please 
let us know if you are interested. It’s a very rewarding experience and we’d like to 
pass on our knowledge to a new group of leaders. New people bring new ideas and 
that is always a good thing. 

Cathy Meeley, tcmeeley@verizon.net  Joe Schaffer, joe.schaffer.44@gmail.com 
Liz Wentworth, lizwentworth@yahoo.com  Gary Wessner, gtwess@comcast.net 
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Sun   Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1  

Happy New 
Year! 

 
Office Closed 

2 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal Choir 

3 4 

5 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School—

Baby Shower for Jesus 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 

Vestry Installation 
 
 

6 
 

7 
7:00 pm Vestry 

Meeting 

8 
9:00 am  

Soup  
Kitchen 

6:00 pm 3-in-1 

9 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal Choir 

10 11 
 

12 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
  Holy Baptism 

13 
7:00 pm Knitting 
 
 

14 
7:00 pm Comm. 

Club 
 

15 
2:00 pm Staff 

Meeting 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

16 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal Choir 

17 18 

19  
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion/ 

Youth Group Soup Sale! 

20 
7:00 pm Book Club  
 

21 
9:00 am Quilting 
7:00 pm CC 

Board Meeting 

22 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

23 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal Choir 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
8:00 am Holy Communion 
9:00 am Sunday School 
9:00 am Adult Bible Study 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
 

27 
7:00 pm Knitting 

28 
7:00 pm  

Committee 
Night 

29 
6:00 pm 3-in-1 

30 
6:00 pm Bell Choir 
7:00 pm Vocal Choir 

31  

January 


